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“Fairness does not mean everyone gets the same. Fairness means everyone gets what they need.”
― Rick Riordan

Crisis Mental Health Supports for Students
For a variety of support services and agencies, please refer to the following list:

310-COPE www.yssn.ca: 905-310-COPE (2673) or 1-855-310-COPE (2673) - available 24/7

www.KidsHelpPhone.ca: 1-800-668-6868, text 686868 - available 24/7

Mental Health Helpline https://www.ontario.ca/page/mental-health-services: 1-866-531-2600 – available 24/7

York Hills Help Phone Line: 905-503-9561 Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9:30-4:00 pm; for children & youth (0-18 years),
parents, caregivers or adult supporters. Visit www.yorkhills.ca for more information.

Markham Stouffville Hospital www.msh.on.ca: 905-472-7000

Poison Control www.ontariopoisoncentre.ca: 1-800-268-9017

Lesbian Gay BI Trans Youth Line www.youthline.ca: 1-888-687-9689

Trans Lifeline www.translifeline.org: 1-877-330-6366

Black Youth Helpline www.blackyouth.ca: 1-833-294-8650

York Region Children's Aid Society www.yorkcas.org: 905-895-2318

York Region Abuse Program www.centralhealthline.ca: 905-895-3646

Police-Fire-Ambulance 911

March Break is finally upon us and we would like to wish all students, families and staff a safe, restful and fun filled week! Please
remember that we will return to school on Monday, March 20th. This is a wonderful time to take a moment to reflect on all of the
positive people and things in our lives. We here in the main office, would like to take a moment to celebrate and thank our incredible
community of families, students, teachers, office support staff and last but certainly not least, our caretakers for all that is done to
build and create a safe and welcoming learning environment. 

We encourage everyone to use this week to recharge their batteries for all of the big academic and social events that will surely
make the rest of the school year fly by. Let’s continue to support one another, have a growth mindset and face challenges with an
open mind and positive outlook…spring is just around the corner. Wolves, let’s use this opportunity to spend some quality time with
loved ones in a safe and enjoyable manner before coming back on March 20th.

All the best,

Ms. Cheong, Ms. Nunes, Mr. Belmonte & Mr. Gheewala
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Important Dates

OCAS (Ontario College Application Services) mark upload: April 27, 2023
OUAC (Ontario Universities Application Centre) mark upload: April 27, 2023

Full Disclosure: May 12, 2023
Full disclosure: applies to all grade 11 and 12 courses and if the course is withdrawn after the full disclosure date, a withdrawal
(W) is entered in the credit column and the student’s mark at the time of withdrawal is recorded as a percentage in the
achievement column of the transcript”.

Parent/Guardian-Teacher Interviews
Parent/Guardian-Teacher Interviews will take place on Wednesday, March 29 from 6:30-8:30pm in-person at UHS.  This
evening will provide you with an opportunity to learn more about your child’s programming and achievement. 

You can use TeachAssist, an online platform, to schedule a meeting time with each of your child’s teachers.

All students in our school currently have a TeachAssist account to access information about their class assessments.

Parents/Guardians may begin accessing appointment bookings on Friday, March 24th at 9:00am through the TeachAssist
Parent Portal available at https://ta.yrdsb.ca/parents.

From there, enter your email address and leave the password blank to set up a one-time access link or to reset a password that
you've created.

An email will be sent with a time limited link that will look similar to this:

Once logged in, parents/guardians will have the option to set up a password. For instructions on how to book an interview
through TeachAssist, please click here.

Parents/Guardians may book appointments until Tuesday, March 28th at 3:00pm.

If you have any questions about this process, please contact our main office at 905 479 2787.

Parents/Guardians who do not wish to book a time online can contact their child’s teacher directly to book an appointment.

Important Timelines

We look forward to seeing you in-person on Wednesday, March 29.

Activities that take place during the time allotted for the instructional program on a school day (e.g., walking a younger
neighbour or sibling to and from school, helping younger siblings with their homework)
Activities that include up to 10 hours of paid work, with the requirement to complete a reflection exercise indicating how
their work contributed to service for others (e.g., grocery work during the pandemic). This will need to be completed by
clicking on the following link: CI Reflection Form: https://bit.ly/ciReflection
Activities that consist of duties normally performed in the home (e.g., students could help an elderly relative with errands,
provide after-school care for a sibling)

Community Involvement Hours
March Break has arrived and is a great time for students to work on completing Community Involvement Hours. Students are
reminded that they must have their activity pre-approved prior to completing the activity. A special reminder to Grade 12
graduating students that the deadline to submit completed Community Involvement hours by June 1st.  Students may join the
‘UHS Volunteer Google Classroom’ (enrolment key: emu544b) or meet with a Guidance counsellor to learn about volunteer
opportunities. At the principal’s discretion, the following activities will be deemed eligible for all secondary students for their
community involvement activities in the 2022-23 school year:

Fri. March 24 - Mon March 27 Electronic Interim Report Distribution to Families

Fri. March 24 9:00am Teach Assist Appointment Manager Opens

Tues. March 28 3:00pm Teach Assist Appointment Manager Closes

Wed. March 29 6:30 - 8:30pm Interview Night (in-person at UHS)

https://ta.yrdsb.ca/parents.
https://bit.ly/ciReflection


FLATO Theatre Update
Big dance competitions at the FLATO Theatre are returning this spring! The theatre has secured satellite parking at the Apple
Creek Church as overflow parking availability as per normal. The dates below will identify where parking may be more of a
challenge for the campus and  where we will have our parking lot barricaded in the morning to prevent City staff and
students/parents from parking here, so we have more parking available for our events.
 
The dates where FLATO are hosting larger dance competitions are below: 

Thursday March 23rd 
 
Friday March 24th 
 
Tuesday March 28th
 
Thursday March 30th 
 
Friday March 31st 
 
Thursday April 13th 
 
Friday April 14th 

From This Week's Communication
Addressing Anti-Black Racism

NACCA Scholarship Award

Preserving Our Past Sikh Heritage Month (English)

Preserving Our Past Sikh Heritage Month (Punjabi)
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York Region Skills Competition at Humber College

Congratulations to the UHS Skills Team who all performed well at the York Region Skills Competition at Humber College
yesterday.   We are so proud of you for representing UHS in such diverse skills based competitions in Fashion, 2D Animation,
3D Animation, TV/Video, Photography, and Robotics.   Kudos to Chapman Yu and Harrison Fang for Bronze in 2D animation;
Jessica Lal and Yuk Ming Wong for Gold in 3D Animation; Vicki Li and Jason Pan for silver in 3D animation; Spark Mark for
Gold in Photography; and Eric Xue, Nicolas Chan, Samuel Cai, and Chapman Lam and entire robotics team for silver in
robotics.  Thanks to Ms. McMullen, Mr. Layton, Ms. Wong, Ms. Joo, Ms. McMillan, Mr. Kotsopoulos, and Mr. Anandarajan for all
your help with the Skills Team.



School Council Meeting & Minutes for February 27, 2023

Hello families,

Thank you so much to all those who attended our virtual School Council Meeting this past Monday evening.  Our next School
Council Meeting will be held on Monday, April 24.  This will be our last meeting of the year.  Guest speaker, Jackie Robertson,
will be presenting the fourth part from Dr. Lin & Associates  series Life-Proofing Our Kids for Success - Resiliency for Life @
7:30pm to 8:30pm.  Stay tuned to more information.

School Council Meeting #5 – February 27, 2023 - Slides

School Council Minutes – February 27, 2023

*If you would like a free copy of Dr. Lin's: "Life Proofing Your Kids; Healthy Parents, Happy Kids" Please email us.

Information for Families of Students in Grade 4 to Grade 12

Students in Grade 4 to Grade 12 will receive a paper invitation to complete the survey from their teacher, and will be provided
with in-class time to complete the survey. Parents or guardians of students in Grade 4 to Grade 12 who do not wish for their
child to receive the survey will have the opportunity to opt out between February 27, 2023 and March 10, 2023. Families can
opt out by completing this form, or by contacting CCI Research by phone at 1-866-450-4907.

Spring OSSLT
Attention to all students who will be writing the OSSLT this semester (this includes eligible students who did not participate or
were not successful in the fall administration): our dates have been finalized and this semester’s OSSLT will be taking place on
the following dates: April 17, 18, 19 and 20 during periods 1 and 2. Students and families will receive specific details as to when
they will be writing the OSSLT in March. Any questions about the OSSLT should be directed to our Literacy Teacher – Ms.
Chankseliani – at alyssa.chankseliani@yrdsb.ca or Vice-Principal - Mr.Gheewala - at amol.gheewala@yrdsb.ca 

After School Literacy Program 
Attention Students and Families:

In preparation for the Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) that will be taking place from April 17-20 at UHS, we are
offering an After School Literacy Program for extra support and preparation.

There is no fee to participate in this program. Please choose ONE of the programs above that best suits your child’s schedule
and register through this Google Form link.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact Alyssa Chankseliani at alyssa.chankseliani@yrdsb.ca. 

Homestay Families Needed for International Visa Students
Host families are needed to offer homestay accommodation to International Visa students. The experience of hosting can be
a once in a lifetime experience for your family. Are you able to offer a caring home environment to a YRDSB international
student? Remuneration (monthly stipend) is available to families to cover the cost of hosting. Hosting opportunities are
available from two well-known organizations, approved by YRDSB. These organizations can support you every step of the
way. Both Canada Homestay Network and MLI Homestay offer additional information online. These opportunities are
available broadly to YRDSB staff, and members of school communities

OSSLT Information Session:
An information session for the spring 2023 Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) will take
place on Wednesday, March 22 at 3:10pm in room 240. Students who are writing the test for the first
time this semester are encouraged to attend to learn more about the contents of the OSSLT and how
to best prepare.

Families of students in Kindergarten to Grade 3 who require an accommodation (e.g., paper survey in enlarged print,
translated paper copies) to complete the survey need to contact CCI Research between February 27, 2023 and March 10,
2023 by phone at 1-866-450-4907, to make a request.

Every Student Counts Survey Opt-Out Information - Letter to Families
This information is also available in the following languages: Arabic, Chinese Simplified, Chinese Traditional, Farsi, Gujarati,
Hebrew, Korean, Punjabi, Russian, Tamil, Turkish, Urdu and Vietnamese. 

York Region District School Board will be engaging students from Kindergarten through Grade 12 in the Every Student Counts
Survey. CCI Research has been contracted to support YRDSB in the administration of the survey. The online survey will occur
from April 24, 2023 to - May 10, 2023 and will be available in multiple languages.

The Board provided an opportunity for internal and external partners to provide their feedback on the draft surveys. This
feedback was used to inform the development of the final surveys. We thank everyone who took the time to provide us with
their feedback. Final versions of the survey are available on the Board website. 

Information for Families of Students in Kindergarten to Grade 3 
Students in Kindergarten to Grade 3 will complete the survey at home with their parent(s), guardian(s) or caregiver(s).
Families of students in Grades K-3 who do not wish for their child to fill out the survey can disregard the paper invitation,
which will be considered an opt out.
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Night School
Night school is available to students who cannot get the course during day school. Remote learning night school registration
is now open and synchronous learning will take place on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6:30pm to 9:45pm beginning
February 16th. Registration for Online night school (which is asynchronous learning) will open on January 31st. Registration
for either format is on My Pathway Planner under "Continuing Education" and will require Guidance approval. Check out the
YRDSB website for more information at: https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/adult-learning/night-school

Students are invited to join the Library's Google Classroom. The join code is sv427pg. Students may also search for books,
request books and access other resources on the Library page (click link) of the UHS website.

Students also have access to ebooks through SORA (click link). They sign in using the number 0 followed by their student
number.

UHS Library Items

Upcoming Programs at Markham Public Library

Volunteer with Markham Public Library
Get your hours, make friends and create an impact for your community. Click here for flyer.

What Do You Need to Graduate from High School?
What do you need to Graduate? – Click the link to see what courses and requirements you will need to graduate. 

All students interested in becoming a peer tutor for the 2022-2023 school year must submit their application through this
link: https://bit.ly/BecomeTutorUHS0

This application must be completed using the student's GAPPS email. Upon submitting, students will receive an email
containing a PDF that will need to be printed, signed and returned to the Guidance Department dropbox located outside the
Guidance Office. Please Note: If students are applying to tutor a subject they are currently taking, please ask your subject
teacher first, as students are required to indicate their subject teacher's name to confirm if they are recommended for
tutoring that subject. 

All students requesting a peer tutor must submit their application through this link: https://bit.ly/RequestTutorUHS

This application must be completed using the student's GAPPS email. Upon submitting, students will receive an email
containing a PDF that will need to be printed, signed and returned to the Guidance Department dropbox located outside the
Guidance Office. 

Please click here for the Peer Tutoring flyer

Peer Tutoring

Create a Book for Elementary School Kids
Please click here for flyer.

Culturally Responsive Mental Health & Wellbeing Services for Students & Families
Please click here for flyer.

Take a trip for March Break without leaving your home by reading one of these novels from the UHS Library!

Love from A to Z by S.K. Ali
Akin by Emma Donoghue
We’ll Always Have Summer by Jenny Han
Yesterday is History by Kosoko Jackson
Indians on Vacation by Thomas King
1Q84 by Haruki Murakami
A Tale for Time Being by Ruth Ozeki
The Invisible Life of Adie La Rue by Victoria Schwab
The Vacationers by Emma Straub
Man by Kim Thúy

Tips & Fun with Math - Mon | Mar 20 | 5 PM | ZOOM

Investing Crash Course - Wed | Mar 15 | 7 PM | Aaniin

Joyful Family Yoga - Sat | Mar 18 | 9:30 AM | ZOOM

Senior Tech Cafe - Wed | Mar 15 | 2 PM | Thornhill C.C.
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Attention attention! This is your last chance to get a yearbook! I repeat, this is the last chance for you to get a yearbook!
The deadline to get the yearbook has been extended to the end of March Break! Who wouldn’t want a book fill with
pictures of all your friends and peers? Purchase the yearbook on School Cash Online TODAY!!! And be quick, the deadline
is VERY SOON

Yearbook - Last Chance!

https://www.schoolcashonline.com/


The UHS Wellness Council is  a student run council whose mission is dedicated to improve
students’ health and well-being by creating and maintaining a positive school environment
here at UHS. To learn more about how you can be part of the UHS Wellness Council, please
click here for our Instagram page. 

Wellness Reminder of the Week:

News, Tips and Resources for Families
Looking for the latest news, tips and resources for families? Some of our departments put out monthly newsletters that
provide helpful updates and resources for families. 

Centre for Black Student Excellence
Math and Math Problems of the month
Mental Health 
Parent, Family & Community Engagement
"The Special Edition" Exceptional Learning Strengths and Needs Newsletter

Visit our newsletters page to see them all, or check out the latest from:
 

The Euclid contest for grade 12 students will be written one day earlier, on April 4th during periods 1 and 2. This contest is
intended for grade 12 students, but grade 11 students may register as well. The cost to participate is $19 and students may
register on School Cash Online beginning this Tuesday, February 21st. Registration will remain open until March 3rd. 

Please visit http://www.cemc.uwaterloo.ca for more information on these contests.

Upcoming Math Competitions
The Fryer, Galois, Hypatia, and Euclid math contests will be written in the first week of April. 

The Fryer, Galois, and Hypatia contests, for students in grades 9, 10, and 11 respectively, will be written on April 5th during
period 1. The cost to participate is $12.50 and students may register on School Cash Online. Since many students will be
writing at the same time, we have limited spots available for these three contests. Please register early to avoid
disappointment! Registration will remain open until March 3rd, or until spaces are filled. 

Technology Requests
We are encouraging all students to bring their own laptop or chromebook to school on a daily basis to assist in their learning.
If you are bringing a personal laptop or chromebook, please ensure that it is clearly labelled for ease of identification. All
students who were previously issued a Board device should bring this device to school for continued daily use. If your child
does not already have a personal or Board laptop or chromebook, please complete the Technology Request Form 2022-2023.

Does your child need a space to practice their faith? All students who would like to use our Prayer/Meditation Space for the
2022-2023 school year should complete the School Start Up forms: https://startupforms.yrdsb.ca/ and email Ms. Kyriopoulos
(effie.kyriopoulos@yrdsb.ca) for more information. 

Prayer/Meditation Space Request

Did You Know!
On the York Region District School Board website, you can translate the webpage to almost any language!

Please see below for an example!

“You don’t have to be positive all the time. It’s perfectly okay to feel sad, angry, annoyed,
frustrated, scared and anxious. Having feelings doesn’t make you a negative person. It makes
you human.” - Lori Deschene
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Preparing for Severe Weather
As we are getting into colder climates and temperatures, here is a message that was sent to families from the YRDSB :

Dear families, 

With yesterday’s announcement from Ontario’s Chief Medical Officer of Health regarding masking and winter weather
approaching, we want to provide families with an update on masking and the steps we take to keep students safe when severe
weather occurs.

Masking in Schools

Yesterday, Ontario’s Chief Medical Officer of Health strongly recommended that individuals wear masks in indoor settings.
We continue to consult with York Region Public Health, who are strongly recommending masking in indoor settings. York
Region schools and workplaces continue to be mask friendly environments and masking is strongly encouraged in YRDSB
schools and buildings, and on all forms of school transportation. All students, staff, families and visitors who choose to wear
a mask, or who are advised or required to wear a mask will be supported in doing so. A limited number of masks are available;
children who wish to wear a mask but do not have access to one, may contact their school.

School Transportation Cancellations

School transportation (buses and taxis) may be cancelled due to extreme cold or inclement weather. On these days, schools
will remain open unless otherwise stated. If school transportation is cancelled in the morning, it will also be cancelled in the
afternoon. Any special or hot lunch days and field trips will also be cancelled. 

Families should use their best judgment to decide whether to send their children to school on extreme cold or inclement
weather days. Students will not be penalized for missing school on those days. For safety reasons, please let the school
know if your child will not be attending school that day. 

For more information on severe weather days, please visit our website www.yrdsb.ca.

Communication to Families

Decisions about school transportation and school closures will be made as early as possible and no later than 6:00 a.m. We
will do our best to notify families in advance when we may be considering closing school and Board offices. Transportation
cancellations or school closures are communicated through:

• Student Transportation Services - www.schoolbuscity.com or 1-877-330-3001
• Board and school websites
• @YRDSB Twitter account
• Radio and TV media outlets

School Closures

Emergency closures will be considered when conditions may not be safe for students and staff members to attend school for
the full day. This may include events that significantly limit school operations or access to the school site (e.g., widespread,
prolonged power failures or downed power lines).

In keeping with our current practice, we will continue to keep our schools open as much as possible. However, it is important
that families have alternate childcare arrangements planned for the rare occasions when schools may be closed. Before and
aftercare programs will not operate if schools are closed.

Inclusive School and Community Services is hosting 
A Guardian/Parent Engagement Event 

Advocacy and Allyship 
YRDSB is hosting a 3 part Information series that looks at how to engage and help build shared

solutions. Families will build on knowledge about discrimination, racism, bias, stereotypes and how to
advocate and become an ally. 

Part 3. Becoming an Ally 
Learn how to become an ally through engaging and listening to lived experiences of 
discrimination and hate. 

Presented by: Soha Mohammad from Working Women 

When: March 22nd 6:30pm – 8:00pm 

Registration at http://bit.ly/3VZpttx 

Please reach out to Harpinder Kaur or Kenzie Wass if you have

any questions Harpinder.kaur@yrdsb.ca, Kenzie.Wass@yrdsb.ca 

https://www.york.ca/newsroom/mandatory-face-mask-requirements-lifted-march-21
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/healthy-schools-workplaces/severe-weather-conditions
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For more information, please contact:

STANDARD 1 YEAR DEPOT WARRANTY 

You can apply  for this program if you are:

All systems include our 

Alexander Oliver

RCT Community Engagement Lead

AOliver@rcto.ca

A resident of Ontario and you are an individual

with limited income.

 
Parents or legal guardians may apply on

behalf of a child or youth under the age of 18.

  

We offer 1 computer, per family, with a limit

of 2 per household per year.

Visit Us  Online @  www.RCTO.ca

*Computers may not appear exactly

as shown 

You get - a desktop complete with 

Windows 10 and MS Office 2019 - Word, 

Excel, PowerPoint, Outlook and OneNote 

plus learning software, monitor,

keyboard and mouse

You get - a laptop complete with 

Windows 10 and MS Office 2019 - Word, 

Excel, PowerPoint, Outlook and OneNote 

plus learning software

Do you need a computer?
Renewed Computer Technology (RCT) is a not-for-profit, charitable organization 

that empowers learners, educators and not-for-profit organizations with increased 

access to information and communications technology (ICT), skill development and 

learning opportunities, in a socially and environmentally responsible manner.

Working with York Region District School Board we are offering affordable,

renewed computer packages.

We have Laptop Packages from $200.00 to $350.00.

Plus $40.00 to ship the computer to your home.

We have Desktop Packages from $60.00  to $250.00.

Plus $50.00 to ship the computer to your home.

 

1. Open camera on phone

2. Hold camera up to QR

code above

3. Click link that appears on

your screen

*batteries not covered by warranty 

mailto:gnagi@ccscan.ca
mailto:gnagi@ccscan.ca
http://www.rcto.ca/


Please click here to contact teachers.

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/unionville.hs/Documents/Clubs%20List%20for%20Bulletins%202022-2023%20-%20MARCH%203.pdf

